




From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: FW: 2 letters Regarding File #220401
Date: Thursday, June 9, 2022 12:33:46 PM
Attachments: 2 Letters Regarding File #220401.pdf
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File 220401
 
Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org
 

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please
ask and I can answer your questions in real time.
 

Due to the current COVID-19 health emergency and the Shelter in Place Order, the Office of the Clerk of the Board is
working remotely while providing complete access to the legislative process and our services.
 
Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.
 
The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.
 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to
all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these
submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.
 

From: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org> 
Sent: Thursday, June 9, 2022 11:43 AM
To: BOS-Supervisors <bos-supervisors@sfgov.org>
Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS) <angela.calvillo@sfgov.org>; Mchugh, Eileen (BOS)
<eileen.e.mchugh@sfgov.org>; Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>; Ng, Wilson (BOS)
<wilson.l.ng@sfgov.org>; Laxamana, Junko (BOS) <junko.laxamana@sfgov.org>
Subject: 2 letters Regarding File #220401
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From: Bieu Nguyen
To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
Subject: Regarding Public Hearing for File No. 220401 on O6JUN22 about street name change from Hahn St to Mrs.


Jackson Way
Date: Saturday, June 4, 2022 5:57:55 PM


This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.


To whom this may concern,


Due to circumstances, we as a family who live on Hahn St are not able to make it to the public hearing regarding the
street name changing from Hahn St to Mrs. Jackson Way. We just wanted to let you know that we are not in favor to
this change and please keep the name Hahn St. This changing will cause us ton of hassles/issues for many things and
could be very expensive as well.


Best regards,


Hahn St Resident



mailto:nguyenbieu1192@yahoo.com

mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org





 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.


From: Karin Liu
To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
Subject: File No. 220401
Date: Monday, June 6, 2022 10:28:38 PM


 


Addressed to Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board,


In regard to renaming Hahn Street to Mrs Jackson Way.


As previously stated to the SF Public Work notification letter. I don't agree with changing of
the street name. They never acknowledge that they read it. 


Mrs Jackson Way, Not anyone famous, the public don't know them. No one knows them on
the block. Why are we wasting money and time to change a 2 block long street, to an unknown
person name? Also I found out, one block of Hahn Street name will remain the same, why is
this? Why is #1-99 get special treatment? They don't need to change their address?!  Why? 
Forcing long-time residents to change their address to some unknown random, not famous
person's name just because they pay money to the city to change the street name and want to
be famous doesn't make sense. In my opinion, they did nothing special.


Also, it is strange and unusual for a street name to start with "Mrs". No street name in San
Francisco starts with such a title, that I am aware of. I disapprove of it, as it makes the street
name extra long and it's similar to the other Jackson Street in San Francisco that it can get
mixed up in mailing. Lost mail is also another concern.


Well, I tried to make comments on this issue, Street names only affect the property's
homeowners, but the city doesn't care, they just received funds to change street names and
disregard home owners opinions. The public notice hearing letter doesn't even have translation
to another language. Pacific Gas & Energy have minimum translation to notify the
homeowners. My neighbors on the block, most of whom don't read/write English, won't know
what's going on at all and don't even have 1% chance to express their opinions as property
owners. They will be surprised, unaware of the street name changes until suddenly they stop
receiving their mail. 


Thank you


Karin


Virus-free. www.avg.com
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File #220401 - Resolution renaming Hahn Street, between Visitacion Avenue and
Sunnydale Avenue, to “Mrs. Jackson Way;” with additional post passage
directives to Public Works, the Municipal Transportation Agency, and the
County Surveyor.
 
 
Arthur Khoo
Office of the Clerk of the Board
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
(415) 554-5184 | (415) 554-5163
board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org | www.sfbos.org
 
 

  Click here to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.
 
The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and
archived matters since August 1998.
 
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to
all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these
submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.
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From: Bieu Nguyen
To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
Subject: Regarding Public Hearing for File No. 220401 on O6JUN22 about street name change from Hahn St to Mrs.

Jackson Way
Date: Saturday, June 4, 2022 5:57:55 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

To whom this may concern,

Due to circumstances, we as a family who live on Hahn St are not able to make it to the public hearing regarding the
street name changing from Hahn St to Mrs. Jackson Way. We just wanted to let you know that we are not in favor to
this change and please keep the name Hahn St. This changing will cause us ton of hassles/issues for many things and
could be very expensive as well.

Best regards,

Hahn St Resident

mailto:nguyenbieu1192@yahoo.com
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Karin Liu
To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
Subject: File No. 220401
Date: Monday, June 6, 2022 10:28:38 PM

 

Addressed to Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board,

In regard to renaming Hahn Street to Mrs Jackson Way.

As previously stated to the SF Public Work notification letter. I don't agree with changing of
the street name. They never acknowledge that they read it. 

Mrs Jackson Way, Not anyone famous, the public don't know them. No one knows them on
the block. Why are we wasting money and time to change a 2 block long street, to an unknown
person name? Also I found out, one block of Hahn Street name will remain the same, why is
this? Why is #1-99 get special treatment? They don't need to change their address?!  Why? 
Forcing long-time residents to change their address to some unknown random, not famous
person's name just because they pay money to the city to change the street name and want to
be famous doesn't make sense. In my opinion, they did nothing special.

Also, it is strange and unusual for a street name to start with "Mrs". No street name in San
Francisco starts with such a title, that I am aware of. I disapprove of it, as it makes the street
name extra long and it's similar to the other Jackson Street in San Francisco that it can get
mixed up in mailing. Lost mail is also another concern.

Well, I tried to make comments on this issue, Street names only affect the property's
homeowners, but the city doesn't care, they just received funds to change street names and
disregard home owners opinions. The public notice hearing letter doesn't even have translation
to another language. Pacific Gas & Energy have minimum translation to notify the
homeowners. My neighbors on the block, most of whom don't read/write English, won't know
what's going on at all and don't even have 1% chance to express their opinions as property
owners. They will be surprised, unaware of the street name changes until suddenly they stop
receiving their mail. 

Thank you

Karin

Virus-free. www.avg.com
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